
 

 

TRACT 36561 - Ouachita Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from Ouachita 
Parish School Board on August 11, 2004, being more fully described as 
follows: The Southeast Quarter of the Southwest Quarter of Section 3, 
Township 18 North, Range 1 East containing approximately 4 acres, all as 
more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. The description is based on 
information provided by the State Agency regarding location and ownership 
of surface and mineral rights. All distances, bearing and coordinates, if 
applicable, are based on the Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North 
or South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 

 
Applicant: Ch4 Energy, LLC to Agency and by Resolution from the Ouachita 
Parish School Board authorizing the Mineral Board to act in its behalf 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 4 Tract Number: 36561 
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TRACT 36562 - Bossier Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from Bossier 
Parish Police Jury on August 11, 2004, being more fully described as 
follows: All of the rights, titles and interest in and to all streets and 
roads owned by and not under mineral lease from the Bossier Parish Police 
Jury, lying within the boundaries of Section 6, Township 16 North, Range 
10 West, Bossier Parish, Louisiana, excluding beds and bottoms of all 
navigable waters, containing approximately 11.019 acres, all as more 
particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. The description is based on 
information provided by the State Agency regarding location and ownership 
of surface and mineral rights. All distances, bearing and coordinates, if 
applicable, are based on the Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North 
or South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 

 
Applicant: Bistineau Partners to Agency and by Resolution from the Bossier 
Parish Police Jury authorizing the Mineral Board to act in its behalf 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 11.019 Tract Number: 36562
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TRACT 36563 - LaSalle and Rapides Parishes, Louisiana 
The State Mineral Board acting on behalf of the LaSalle and Rapides Parish 
School Board(s), pursuant to Resolution(s) adopted by that (those) 
body(ies) and in accordance with Louisiana Revised Statutes 30:121-136 and 
151-156, as amended, and Article XIV, Section 16(A)(9) and (B) of the 
Louisiana Constitution of 1974, as same may be continued and promulgated 
in proper statutory form and, further, amended from time to time, 
advertises the lands not under mineral lease on August 11, 2004, excluding 
the beds and bottoms of all navigable water bodies located within the 
following: The Northwest Quarter (NW/4) and the West Half of the Northeast 
Quarter (W/2 of NE/4) of Section 16, Township 5 North, Range 3 East, 
Rapides and LaSalle Parishes, Louisiana, excluding the beds and bottoms of 
all navigable waters, containing approximately 240 acres, all as more 
particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and 
coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: Lessors acknowledge that said Township 5 North, Range 3 East is 
located 27.77% in LaSalle Parish and 72.23% in Rapides Parish, and Lessee 
is authorized and directed to pay any and all rentals and royalties which 
may accrue under the terms of this lease to Lessors separately and 
respectively in the following proportions: Rapides Parish School Board – 
72.23% and LaSalle Parish School Board – 27.77%, and further, prospective 
bidders are hereby placed on notice that execution by the State Mineral 
Board of oil, gas and mineral leases on behalf of the Rapides Parish 
School Board, and the LaSalle Parish School Board(s) as above set forth on 
the above described Section 16 shall not be construed as a waiver by the 
State Mineral Board of any rights that it may have to lease for and on 
behalf of the State of Louisiana any navigable water bottoms that might be 
included within said Section 16. 
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Applicant: Mcginty-Durham, Inc. to Agency and by Resolution from the 
Rapides Parish School Board authorizing the Mineral Board to act in its 
behalf 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 240 Tract Number: 36563 
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TRACT 36564 - Pointe Coupee Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from Pointe 
Coupee Parish School Board on August 11, 2004, being more fully described 
as follows: A certain tract of land situated in Section 48, Township 5 
South, Range 11 East, Pointe Coupee Parish, Louisiana, and being further 
described as Lot 26 on a plat of survey dated March 18, 1982 entitled 
Chevron U. S. A. Inc., Eastern Region, PFI 19100, TUSC RA SU FF, Profit 
Island Field, Pointe Coupee Parish, Louisiana, prepared by Charles E. 
Felder, Louisiana Registered Land Surveyor No. 1426, containing 
approximately 7.732 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on 
file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. 
The description is based on information provided by the State Agency 
regarding location and ownership of surface and mineral rights. All 
distances, bearing and coordinates, if applicable, are based on the 
Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 

 
Applicant: Travis Arceneaux to Agency and by Resolution from the Pointe 
Coupee Parish School Board authorizing the Mineral Board to act in its 
behalf 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 7.732 Tract Number: 36564
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TRACT 36565 - Jefferson Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from Jefferson 
Parish School Board on August 11, 2004, being more fully described as 
follows: A certain portion of ground situated in the Parish of Jefferson, 
State of Louisiana, in Section 7, T14S R23E, S. E. District of La., West 
of the Mississippi River, and being a portion of original farm lots H320A, 
H320B and H320C of Ames Farms or Lower Estelle Plantation. Said portion of 
ground is more particularly described as follows: Portion Lot H320A: 
Commencing at the intersection of the South side of a 10 foot drainage 
reservation (which lies between the South or rear of Lots H215A, H215B, 
H215C, H215D, H215E and Lot H215F and the North or side line of Lot H320A) 
and the East side of Ames Blvd, thence along the South line of said 
drainage reservation in an Easterly direction a distance of 311.22 feet to 
the point of beginning, thence continue along the South side of said 
drainage reservation in an Easterly direction a distance of 762.53 feet to 
the line of the projection of Ames Blvd. from the North, said projection 
being known as Ames Blvd. Extended, thence in a Southerly direction along 
Ames Blvd. Extended at an interior angle of 89 degrees 06 minutes a 
distance of 225.48 feet thence in a Westerly direction at an interior 
angle of 90 degrees 00 minutes 18 seconds a distance of 762.42 feet thence 
in a Northerly direction at an interior angle of 90 degrees a distance of 
213.57 feet to the point of beginning. Said portion of ground contains 
approximately 3.842 acres.  
 
Portion Lot H320B: Commencing at the intersection of the South side of a 
10 foot drainage reservation (which lies between the South or rear of Lots 
H215A, H215B, H215C, H215D, H215E and Lot H215F and the North or side line 
of Lot H320A) and the East side of Ames Blvd., thence along the South side 
of said drainage reservation in an Easterly direction a distance of 311.22 
feet thence on a deflection angle to the right of 90 degrees 53 minutes 42 
seconds in a Southerly direction a distance of 213.57 feet to the point of 
beginning, thence continuing along the same line in a Southerly direction 
a distance of 69.58 feet to the boundary between Lot H320B and H320C, 
thence at an interior angle of 90 degrees in an Easterly direction along 
the boundary between Lots H320B and H320C a distance of 762.42 feet to the 
West side of Ames Blvd. Extended, thence at an interior angle of 90 
degrees 00 minutes 18 seconds in a Northerly direction along the West side 
of Ames Blvd. Extended a distance of 69.58 feet to the boundary between 
Lots H320A and H320B thence at an interior angle of 89 degrees 59 minutes 
42 seconds in a Westerly direction along the boundary between Lots H320A 
and H320B a distance of 762.42 feet to the point of beginning. Said 
portion of ground contains approximately 1.218 acres.  
 
Portion of Lot H320C: Commencing at the intersection of the South side of 
a 10 foot drainage reservation (which lies between the South or rear of 
Lots H215A, H215B, H215C, H215D, H215E and Lot H215F and the North or side 
line of Lot H320A) and the East side of Ames Blvd., thence along the East 
side of Ames Blvd. in a Southerly direction a distance of 278.51 feet to 
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the point of beginning, thence continuing along the East side of Ames 
Blvd. in a Southerly direction a distance of 279.77 feet to the boundary 
between H320C and H320D thence at an interior angle of 91 degrees 03 
minutes in an Easterly direction along said boundary between Lots H320C 
and H320D a distance of 1,051.66 feet to the West side of Ames Blvd. 
Extended, thence at an interior angle of 91 degrees 14 minutes in a 
Northerly direction along the Westerly side of Ames Blvd. Extended a 
distance of 257.01 feet to the boundary between Lot H320B and Lot H320C 
thence at an interior angle of 89 degrees 59 minutes 42 seconds in a 
Westerly direction along the boundary of Lots H320B and H320C a distance 
of 1,062.53 feet to the point of beginning. Said portion of ground 
contains approximately 6.512 acres. The above three portions contain 
approximately 11.572 net acres, all as more particularly outlined on a 
plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural 
Resources. The description is based on information provided by the State 
Agency regarding location and ownership of surface and mineral rights. All 
distances, bearing and coordinates, if applicable, are based on the 
Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The lessee shall conduct its operations in such a manner as to 
reasonably minimize any interference with or disruption of lessor’s use of 
the surface of the leased property for educational purposes, or its use by 
lessor in connection with the education of the children of Jefferson 
Parish, expressly prohibiting any direct drilling upon any land on which a 
school site is situated. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
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shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 

 
Applicant: Parke Energy, LLC to Agency and by Resolution from the 
Jefferson Parish School Board authorizing the Mineral Board to act in its 
behalf 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 11.572 Tract Number: 36565
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TRACT 36566 - St. Mary Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from on August 
11, 2004, being more fully described as follows: All that portion of 
Louisiana Highway Nos. 83, 182 and 326 that lie within the following 
described boundaries: Beginning at a point having Coordinates of X = 
1,931,880.00 and Y = 423,510.00; thence North 2,100.00 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 1,931,880.00 and Y = 425,610.00; thence North 34 
degrees 42 minutes 24 seconds West 3,357.75 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 1,929,968.18 and Y = 428,370.34; thence North 34 
degrees 37 minutes 59 seconds West 3,535.44 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 1,927,958.92 and Y = 431,279.32; thence North 10 
degrees 22 minutes 11 seconds East 3,061.69 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 1,928,510.02 and Y = 434,291.01; thence South 81 
degrees 08 minutes 58 seconds East 7,265.62 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 1,935,689.14 and Y = 433,173.14; thence South 31 
degrees 50 minutes 00 seconds East 2,585.84 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 1,937,053.04 and Y = 430,976.25; thence South 31 
degrees 31 minutes 20 seconds West 1,344.68 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 1,936,350.00 and Y = 429,830.00; thence South 26 
degrees 18 minutes 04 seconds West 1,940.93 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 1,935,490.00 and Y = 428,090.00; thence South 28 
degrees 29 minutes 44 seconds West 1,991.23 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 1,934,540.00 and Y = 426,340.00; thence South 20 
degrees 07 minutes 24 seconds West 1,395.17 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 1,934,060.00 and Y = 425,030.00; thence South 09 
degrees 40 minutes 24 seconds West 892.69 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 1,933,910.00 and Y = 424,150.00; thence South 23 
degrees 10 minutes 07 seconds East 696.14 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 1,934,183.89 and Y = 423,510.00; thence West 2,303.89 
feet to the point of beginning, containing approximately 27 acres, all as 
more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. The description is based on 
information provided by the State Agency regarding location and ownership 
of surface and mineral rights. All distances, bearing and coordinates, if 
applicable, are based on the Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North 
or South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
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pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 

 
Applicant: Stephen D. Baker 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 27 Tract Number: 36566 
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TRACT 36567 - St. Mary Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from St. Mary 
Parish School Board on August 11, 2004, being more fully described as 
follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates of X = 1,931,880.00 and Y 
= 423,510.00; thence North 2,100.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of 
X = 1,931,880.00 and Y = 425,610.00; thence North 34 degrees 42 minutes 24 
seconds West 3,357.75 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
1,929,968.18 and Y = 428,370.34; thence North 34 degrees 37 minutes 59 
seconds West 3,535.44 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
1,927,958.92 and Y = 431,279.32; thence North 10 degrees 22 minutes 11 
seconds East 3,061.69 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
1,928,510.02 and Y = 434,291.01; thence South 81 degrees 08 minutes 58 
seconds East 7,265.62 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
1,935,689.14 and Y = 433,173.14; thence South 31 degrees 50 minutes 00 
seconds East 2,585.84 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
1,937,053.04 and Y = 430,976.25; thence South 31 degrees 31 minutes 20 
seconds West 1,344.68 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
1,936,350.00 and Y = 429,830.00; thence South 26 degrees 18 minutes 04 
seconds West 1,940.93 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
1,935,490.00 and Y = 428,090.00; thence South 28 degrees 29 minutes 44 
seconds West 1,991.23 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
1,934,540.00 and Y = 426,340.00; thence South 20 degrees 07 minutes 24 
seconds West 1,395.17 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
1,934,060.00 and Y = 425,030.00; thence South 09 degrees 40 minutes 24 
seconds West 892.69 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,933,910.00 
and Y = 424,150.00; thence South 23 degrees 10 minutes 07 seconds East 
696.14 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,934,183.89 and Y = 
423,510.00; thence West 2,303.89 feet to the point of beginning, 
containing approximately 16 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a 
plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural 
Resources. The description is based on information provided by the State 
Agency regarding location and ownership of surface and mineral rights. All 
distances, bearing and coordinates, if applicable, are based on the 
Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
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paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: A royalty payment less than twenty-five percent (25%) for an oil, 
gas and/or other liquid or gaseous hydrocarbon mineral lease for the above 
mentioned parcel of land will not be acceptable to the St. Mary Parish 
School Board. 
 
NOTE: The lease shall contain a Favored Nations Clause as follows: It is 
understood and agreed that if Lessee(s) or its successor or assigns enters 
into and consummates an agreement to acquire, and does acquire, the oil 
and gas rights from owners or holders of a mineral interest in land 
exceeding ten (10) contiguous acres in area and located within one (1) 
mile of the external boundaries of this Lease during a period of time 
commencing 180 days prior to the date of this lease and ending (a) ninety 
(90) days after the completion of a producing well on the leased premises 
or within one mile of the external boundary of the leased premises, or (b) 
the end of the primary term, whichever occurs first (hereinafter “Third 
Party Lease”), then it is agreed that Lessor(s) herein shall be entitled 
to the same bonus, and/or rental and/or royalty as is paid to any other 
mineral owner under a Third Party Lease which is higher than the bonus, 
and/or rental and/or royalty (each to be compared individually and not 
collectively) paid or to be paid to the Lessor(s) in accordance with those 
terms contained in this Lease. It is the intent of this Favored Nations 
Clause to ensure and require that Lessor(s) receives a bonus and/or rental 
and/or royalty that is commensurate with the highest of any bonus, rental 
or royalty which is paid by Lessee or its successors under any Third Party 
Lease, irrespective of whether some or all of said terms of the Third 
Party Lease may be less favorable than those provided in the Lease. 
Rather, Lessor(s) may obtain the benefit of some or all of those terms 
under the Third Party Lease which Lessor(s), it its sole discretion, deems 
more favorable. 
 Within sixty (60) days of acquiring a Third Party Lease, Lessee shall 
notify Lessor(s) in writing of each such lease and the terms thereof. At 
the option of Lessor(s), Lessee shall have thirty (30) days after receipt 
of such notice within which to execute a lease amendment, retroactive to 
the date of this Lease, in which Lessor(s) and Lessee agree to any higher 
bonus and/or rental and/or royalty contained in a Third Party Lease. 
Lessee agrees to pay Lessor(s) any higher bonus and/or rental and/or 
royalty contained in a Third Party Lease. Lessee agrees to pay Lessor(s) 
any higher bonus and/or rental and/or royalty, retroactive to the date of 
this Lease, within thirty (30) days after the execution of the lease 
amendment, but in no event later than 45 days after Lessor(s) receipt of 
Lessee’s notice of the Third Party Lease. 
 
NOTE: Paragraph 8 of the State Lease form used by the Terrebonne Parish 
School Board, to lease oil, gas and other mineral rights be amended to 
include the following provisions: “The failure of the Lessee to submit to 
the Lessor(s), at the office of the Terrebonne Parish School Board, for 
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approval, the document intended to transfer, sublease, or assign any right 
or obligation of the Lessee under this lease, within sixty (60) days after 
the effective date of any such transfer, sublease or assignment, shall 
subject the Lessee to pay to the Lessor(s) any damages the Lessor(s) may 
suffer, but in no event shall such damages be deemed to be less than 
$100.00 per day for each day the Lessee fails to submit any such document 
to the Lessor(s) for approval.” 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 

 
Applicant: Stephen D. Baker to Agency and by Resolution from the St. Mary 
Parish School Board authorizing the Mineral Board to act in its behalf 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 16 Tract Number: 36567 


